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President Bill Smith called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Brad Korff, Kenneth Temme, and David Whipple present. Also present were Town Attorney Adam Farrar and Maintenance employee Garry Sierra.

David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Ken Temme, to approve the minutes from the February 13, 2007 meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by Ken Temme, to approve the minutes from the February 27, 2007 meeting.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve the financial report ending February, 2007. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  Pam Ambrose informed the council that the General Fund is suffering as a result of the $30,000 loan to the Sewer Department and payment of the Evansville Water & Sewer Utility bill.  
David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  Pam Ambrose stated that an additional claim of $33.88 needs to be approved.  The amount represents a sewer refund, but as of the meeting date, she was unable to secure the correct name on the sewer account.  The council granted authorization for payment of $33.88 to either Alan Gaisser or Louis M. Gaisser.
CLERK-TREASURER:

Pam Ambrose received a request from sewer customer Sharron Brace of Ridge Knoll Drive for waiver of a late fee in the amount of $3.44 on her sewer account.  Due to the fact that sewer bills stat “Return Service Requested” her sewer bill was not forwarded to her while she was out-of-town.  The bill was returned to the Sewer Department and the Utility Clerk mailed the bill to the customer in an envelope.  Pam Ambrose stated that she probably did mail the bill late and therefore payment was late.  The council inquired whether the customer was previously late and Pam Ambrose informed them that the customer is always current.  The council agreed to waive the late fee of $3.44.  Pam Ambrose will notify the customer.

Pam Ambrose informed the council that she had received a letter from Tom and Donna Blythe of 12730 N. St. Joseph Avenue requesting an adjustment on their sewer bill.  Their outside water faucet was running apparently due to a squirrel jumping on it.  After discussion, the council agreed that no adjustment would be given.  Pam Ambrose will advise the Blythes of the council’s decision.

Pam Ambrose resigned as Utility Clerk effective immediately.  
OLD BUSINESS:

President Bill Smith inquired about the status of opening a charge account with Scotty’s Lawn & Garden.  Garry Sierra stated that the account has been opened with a $500.00 limit.  
Bill Smith inquired about the status of a sewer tap request on Wortman Road by Zachary Snyder.  After discussion and review of a letter from Commonwealth Engineers dated February 20, 2007, Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to grant a sewer tap to property located at 411 W. Wortman Road to Zachary Snyder.  

NEW BUSINESS:

No new business to report.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Council Member Brad Korff followed up with Arnold Bosse regarding culvert replacement at Gate 1 of the Vanderburgh County 4-H Center.  Brad Korff reported that Vanderburgh County will take care of replacing the culvert.  Brad Korff advised Mr. Bosse to look at sleeving the culvert instead of replacing it.  Regardless, Vanderburgh County will take care of the culvert. 

Council Member Brad Korff suggested the council look at metering well customers.  He suggested that the Sewer Department pay for the meter and the customer be responsible for installing the meter at their own cost.  Other council members expressed concern over costs, time and monitoring of metering well customers.  Pam Ambrose stated the council should look at what Evansville Water & Sewer does for their well customers.    
Council Member Ken Temme inquired about the repair of the railroad crossing on Boonville-New Harmony Road at the 4-H Center.  Garry Sierra stated that he has contacted CSX and the tracks are on the repair list.  

Council Member David Whipple stated that he is looking into modifying the ordinance for culvert replacements.  Adam Farrar stated he will prepare a new ordinance based on direction from the council.
GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:
Garry Sierra reported that a culvert was incorrectly installed on property located at 1740 W. Boonville-New Harmony Road.  Since the culvert was incorrectly installed by the Town, he is requesting approval to repair the culvert.  The cost to repair is $268.00.  Additionally, Garry Sierra will repair the yard.  The council agreed to the repair.

Garry Sierra reported that a sewer tap request has been submitted for property located on the Ansbro property at Hoing and Darmstadt Road.  This is property located to the south of the original home.  The council directed Garry Sierra to submit the request to Commonwealth Engineers for modeling.  

RESIDENT COMMENTS:

Resident Mark Stocker inquired about unpaid sewer accounts.  The council advised that there is a collection process that the Utility Clerk must follow and, though it is a slow process, collection of accounts is taking place.  Mr. Stocker also inquired about pump station lights going off during rain events.  He inquired whether this was due to downspouts and other illegal connections.  The council attributed most of the lights going off as infiltration and advised that Garry Sierra has done considerable maintenance on pump stations to correct infiltration problems.  Garry Sierra advised that he has contacted Commonwealth Engineers regarding smoke testing as part of the Inflow and Infiltration program.  
Resident Jim O’Risky advised that he has installed a meter on his well, and he will only pay sewer charges for what the meter reads.  The council members advised Mr. O’Risky that well customers are charged a flat fee and he would continue to be charged the flat fee.  

Resident Ray Feth advised that there are 7 houses to the left of him that are all on the pumping station located on his property.  Garry Sierra reported that Mike Roark removed the floats in the lines.  Garry Sierra has installed check valves, but additional work needs to be done.

Resident David Klueg inquired about the status of replacement of the flow totes and manholes.  Garry Sierra reported that the flow totes have been sent to California for repair.  Garry Sierra also reported that Evansville Water & Sewer Utility has not replaced the manholes near the flow totes.
Resident Kathy Klueg stated that well customers should pay for meters instead of the Sewer Department.  

Carol Schlumpf inquired if the council has revised the ordinance regarding culvert replacement.  The council indicated that they are in the process of revising the ordinance.

The meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

Attest:
Pamela A. Ambrose

Clerk-Treasurer

